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      MINUTES 

Mr. Makropoulos opened the meeting informing the body that all items relating to the Commission 

were discussed within the members of the Commission, reported to the Executive Board, will be 

discussed, where necessary in the General Assembly. They all appear in the Agenda under the 

relevant point (5.20). 

Mr. Makropoulos added, however, that he would like to discuss the proposal of the FIDE Vice-

President, President of the Russian Chess Federation A. Filatov, regarding the World Championship.  

Mr. A. Tkachiev from the RCF presented some arguments in favour of the proposal, which were 

answered by members of the Commission.  

Concluding the debate it was unanimously decided to postpone any decision on this proposal until 

the next Executive Board subject to the Russian CF showing the support of substantial number of 

Grandmasters out of 30 top, and provided the Russian CF submitting of more necessary details 

concerning several organizational and legal factors. 

 

 

Georgios Makropoulos 

Deputy President 

 

 





 

 

 

September, 11 of 2016 
Baku, Azerbaijan 

 
 
To FIDE President Mr K. Ilymzhinov 
The General Assembly of 87th FIDE Congress 
 
 
Dear Mr. FIDE President, distinguished members of the GA, delegates of the 87th 
FIDE Congress!  
 
In March of this year, the Russian Chess Federation has appealed to the FIDE 
Presidential Board with a proposal to modify the cycle of the World Chess 
Championship. Since that, our proposal has been discussed many times and 
everyone had enough time to form an opinion. The viewpoint of the RCF outlined in 
the first letter with details of the potential benefits from accepting the proposal.  
 
In this letter, I turn to you with an urgent request. This item (RCF Proposal, Annex 
44) is in the Agenda of the 87th FIDE Congress. I want the delegates of the Congress 
have the opportunity to express their attitude to our proposal by procedure of 
voting. The General Assembly should make the final decision, whether positive or 
negative. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
  

 
 
 
Andrey Filatov 
FIDE Vice-President 
President of the Russian Chess Federation  
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